
LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Resources, Commissioning and Contracts Management, 
Councillor Graham Arthur has made the following executive decision:  
 

REVENUES SERVICE MONITORING REPORT 

Reference Report: 
Revenues Service Monitoring Report    
 
Decision: 
 
That the decision to increase the Empty Homes Premium be deferred to 2022/23. 
 
Reasons: 
 

The level of communication being received against the EHP indicates that difficulties 
are still being experienced with sales and developments/ repairs and it is therefore 
recommended that the decision on increasing the EHP is deferred for a further year in 
recognition of the pandemics continuing affect. 
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Executive, Resources and Contracts 
PDS Committee on 23 June 2021 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Graham Arthur  
Portfolio Holder for Resources, Commissioning and Contracts Management 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   24 June 2021 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   1 July 2021  
Decision Reference:   RCCM21008 

 
 
  


